





League of Women Voters of Texas
1212 Guadalupe, #107 * Austin, Texas 78701 e Tel.512/472-1100

May 21, 1985

Dear Representative:

HB 21 and SB 725, the Sunset review for the Texas Air Control Board, is a good piece
of legislation. The League of Women Voters of Texas supports it as it was voted out
of committee on May 20.

The TACB has been weak on enforcement. Out of 10,000 inspections in 1983, there
were 1,874 violations, and of these violations only seven were fined! The provision
for administrative penalties, an increased maximum fine, helps, but requirements for
a monthly enforcement report to be on the TACB agenda, with copies sent to the
attorney general and the governor, and proceedings to revoke a permit after 180 days
of continuous violations, assure that the TACB will indeed address the problem of

chronic air polluters.
Other important provisions in this bill include:

* gpecific conditions for permit review;
* a study committee to determine whether to require controls on grandfathered

facilities;
* an environmentalist on the TACB.

We urge you to vote for the bill as it came out of committee.

Sincerely,

Air Quality Director
League of Women Voters of Texas


































































* $5 to $10 million for fund administration because states with waste-end
taxes that didn't provide sufficient program resources during start-up
suffered revenue shortfalls in their early years according to a 1984
survey;

* This $19 million total for clean-up is a bargain compared to New York
and New Jersey whose governors desire $850 million and $450 million re-
spectively to handle approximately the same number of potential sites
needing clean-up as we have in Texas.

The method of assessing this fee does not encourage waste reduction because the
fee is assessed on dry weight, a significant issue when 78% of the waste disposed
in Texas in 1983 went into deep wells. We prefer a range of fees as presented

in the original bill, including reduced fees rather than waivers for incineration.
We do not object to a cap on the fund as long as it recognizes that income will
not necessarily be expended in the quarter in which it is raised. .

We urge you to support a hazardous waste generation and facility fee to gen-
erate income for enhanced enforcement and for other activities mandated in CSHB
2358, ‘

The cap on CSHB 2359's generation and facility fee fund does not provide
adequate revenue. We believe $5 million must be raised to allow CSHB 2358 to be
funded adequately and to permit annual inspections of waste management facilities,
re-inspections as needed, and significantly more frequent inspections of generators.
(Forty-five out of 3200 generators were inspected last year, yet generators often
cause the worst .problems because they know the least about proper management.)

Conclusion

Please support CSHB 2358, the omnibus bill, as is. Please support raising a
total of $24 million in fees in CSHB 2359. The League's figures are not pie in
the sky; we really think that greater amounts can be justified. Our figures are
realistic assessments of what is needed to provide safe management of hazardous
waste. '

Sincerely,

/&@L%ﬁ(%
Diane Sheridan
Hazardous Waste Director













































non-attainment regulation, not because they are clean, but because they are not moni-
tored. These unclassified counties can also benefit then for health and growth rea-
sons. If, for example, a major pollution emitter would want to locate in their coun-
ty, other pollution emitters might be able to avoid putting on more pollution controls
because the air would be generally cleaner.

EPA believes botrh a Harris County-—type inspection and a tailpipe test is best. The
LWV concurs and feels the provisions in this bill for its implementation in at least
non-attainment| areas are necessary, if not totally pragmatic.

The League also supports administrative penalties for permit violations, which might
help the Air Control Board's poor enforcement reccrd. In 1983 there were 10,000

inspections, 1,874 violations, 11 court cases and only 7 fines.

In closing, the LWV supports SB 725 with the inclusion of the Harris County-type ve-
hicle inspection program to be expanded statewide.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

A

Air and Transportation Associate Director






League of Women Voters of Texas
1212 Guadalupe, #107 e Austin, Texas 78701 e Tel.512/472-1100

April 9, 1985

Testimony: HB 2358
House Environmental Affairs Committee

The League of Women Voters of Texas believes that wise management of hazardous
waste is critical to environmental protection and necessary for economic develop-
ment. Regulation of hazardous waste is still relatively new. Though good fed-
eral and state laws have been promulgated, changes are still needed. The work

of the governor's Hazardous Waste Task Force, which complemented the work of

the House-Senate Joint Committee on Hazardous Waste Siting, produced many excel-
lent recommendations, some of which require legislative action.

HB 2358 is a comprehensive effort to implement those legislative recommendations
as well as others. It has provided an excellent basis for discussion among

those concerned about hazardous waste management issues including the League,

the Texas Chemical Council, the Sierra Club, and others who served on the task
force. In the last month, we have spent many hours refining the language of HB
2358 and considering additional issues, including some that have been the subject
of other bills, especially those in HB 2099. We plan to present our recommenda-
tions to the subcommittee assigned to this bill, and we request your attention to
our compromise efforts. We have made good progress, having resolved or tentatively
resolved three-quarters of the issues under discussion. We expect to complete
our deliberations April 16.

Our organizations know that hazardous waste issues are not simple to resolve. If
they were, Texas would have cleaned up its abandoned sites; citizens would be-
lieve that those who violated laws would be caught; local governments would feel
that site selection rules provided them adequate protection; and the public would
believe it had sufficient access to the regulatory process. The League believes
that the best solutions to difficult hazardous waste problems .are achieved

by working with the diverse parties interested in this controversial field. The
omnibus bill that we hope will be returned to you for a vote will consist of items
on which our diverse groups have come to agreement. The League is hopeful that
the bill will address all of our members' concerns. Therefore, we urge you to
make use of our deliberations in drafting a committee substitute that refines and
expands HB 2358.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
@WW(W
Diane Sheridan

Hazardous Waste Director
472-1156





































March 27, 1985

Dear Senator

The League of Women Voters of Texas supports the concept of pay equity as a means
of eliminating sex-based wage discrimination and helping to alleviate the ever-

growing .feminization of poverty.

Therefore, the League supports the provisions contained in SCR 50 by Senator
Barrientos that would establish a Select Committee on Pay Equity that would evaluate
the practices and job classifications that determine wages of the state employees

of Texas. If it is found to be necessary, the League supports job evaluation
studies that measure jobs in specific work places on the basis of skill, effort,
training, responsibility, and working conditions necessary for the performance

of the state employees' jobs.

The "feminization of poverty'" is an issue that affects every spectrum of our
economy and society. More women and their children are becoming poorer. Nation-
wide, the number of poor people in families headed by women jumped by 25% in the
past two years.,

Leaders in state government are studying and attacking the problem of wage dis-
crimination in the traditional female jobs that go beyond the Equal Pay Act of 1963.
Twenty states have either completed or are conducting comparable worth studies in-
vestigating the possibility of discriminatory wage practices.

The federal General Accounting Office (GAO) is preparing a report on how the com—
parable worth study of the federal civilian work force should be conducted and

would establish criteria for job measurement/comparison and other specifications.
That report is due this month.

SCR 50 would ensure that employment discrimination, if it exists, is eliminated
from the state government.

This is a critical issue for working women and their children.

Thank you.

Barbara McCormick, Human Resources Director
League of Women Voters of Texas

BMc /mga









League of Women Voters of Texas
1212 Guadalupe, #107 ® Austin, Texas 78701 ¢ Tel.512/472-1100

March 27, 1985

TO: Members of the Senate State Affairs Committee
RE: SB 616

For many years the League of Women Voters of Texas has taken a position in favor
of recodification of the state's election laws to eliminate obsolete matter and
clarify ambiguous provisions. We believe this bill (SB 616) achieves much
toward the goal of clearly stated election laws in a more accurate, concise,

and usable form than the current code. The proposed code is the result of

a year-long effort of two broad based committees (Study Committee and Advisory
Committee) whose members worked well together and unanimously agreed to submit
their report to the legislature.

The League's principle of support of the right of every citizen to vote is
addressed in many of the provisions of the code as is the right to a secret ballot
(requirement of voting booths to be used at all polling places).

The League's position of "mandatory uniform training for all election personnel"
is furthered in the proposed code's requirement of training programs to be con-
ducted for election officers in primary and county elections and the require-
ment that election judges complete such training. The secretary of state is
given the responsibility for providing training materials and other resources _
upon request of the county executive committee or county clerk or other political
subdivisions. G

The proposed code replaces the current five-year period of waiting to become
registered voters with a two year period following discharge for felons or pro-
bationers and allows those who have been parolees or probationers to become
registered voters as soon as they are released from supervision. This is a
move toward the League's position of automatic restoration of voting rights

to felons upon completion of their sentence and/or probationary period. The
League supports this recodification effort.

Thank you.

Rowena Rodgers, Election®Laws Director

Lois Carpenter, President































































The League of Women Voters of Texas believes the state of Texas has a responsi-
bility to continue funding for supportive services such as child day care. Based on
our members' interest and agreement we support as one of our legislative priorities
expanded state services in child care.

We urge your support to continue state funding for child day care to help meet
the needs of low-income families, to help keep these families together, and to help
families retain their self-sufficiency--all of which are in the best fiscal interests

of the state. Thank you.

Sincerely, o
Bantura 7l
Barbara McCormick

Human Resources Director
League of Women Voters of Tlexas

BMc /mga































League of Women Voters of Texas
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1985

Testimony: AFDC Increases
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The Weague of Women Voters supports an AFDC grant level of at

least $60 per child per month.Qur statewide membership has been
concerned about Texas AFDC benefit levels since 1969 when the
League studied this issue. Then.as now, we believe the state's
grants are pitifully small and do not reach the substantual numbers
of dependent child who need help. We are not proud of the past
coot-dragging that has ranked Texas 46th the in level of AFDC grants
and we know you are not.

The current grant of $53 which is less than $2.00 a day for
rent, clothing, and additional food for an AFDC child is a hard
reality and should be considered beyond the welfare myths and
current financial constraints. $2.00 a day can not bring an
acceptable level of safety, decency, or health to these children.

Yet the past three years have seen the beginning of scme very
positive action in the Texas AFDC program with the successful-ballot
measure and the grant increases, We believe that you have the
responsibility to help continue this course of action.

The Board of Human Resources has displayed great understanding
and commitment in working toward a more humane and adequate level
of human services in Texas. The Board needs your support of these

Department of Human Resources programs to continue this momentum.



We agree with Chairman Kosberg in his comments before this
committee recently thaﬁ a strategic plan is needed to address the
growth of population, poverty, and human needs in Texas. It is this
committee's responsibility and all the state legislators'
regonsibility to weigh the difficult financial situation today
against the greatly increasing financial demands for future programs
and begin to.support the kind of plan envisioned by the Board of
Human Resources. If the state continues with the pattern of
inadequate funding, with denial of AFDC and medicial 'care to half
of those who apply and if the trends of increased incidences of
abuse and neglect of children, school drop-outs, teenage
pregnancies, teen runaways, and increased prison populations
continue, the cost down the road will be astronomical. Is that in
the best fiscal interests of the state? Or are some preventive
measures in the best fiscal'interésts of the state?

We believe it is the state's resﬁonsibility to fund reasonable
but adequate programs today.The present average grant for an AFDC
child is not reasonable nor is i; adequate. Also, AFDC assistance
for only 25%Z of our poorest children is totally inadequate, and we
believe, unacceptable to many people of Texas. Our state must allow
more dependent children assistance‘and health care.

The League of Women Voters of Texas strongly urges your support
for increased AFDC benefits of $60 for FY 1986 and of $64 for FY
1987 for Texas children and believes these benefits should have a

priority status for state funds this coming biennium.

Thank you.

Barbara McCormick, Human Resources Director
























League of Women Voters of Texas
1212 Guadalupe, #107 e Austin, Texas 78701 ¢ Tel.512/472-1100

January 30, 1985

TO: Senate Natural Resources Committee
RE: SB 225 (Sharp), Sunset Commission recommendations for Texas Coastal and

Marine Council

The Texas Coastal and Marine Council advises the governor and legislature on
coastal affairs and marine-related issues. The League of Women Voters of
Texas supports its continuation as it has supported special attention to
coastal issues through the years. :

The Sunset Commission is recommending, and the League supports, that the Council:

-provide the public information on the Council's function

-make biennial reports to the governor and legislature to
summarize current coastal issues and highlight those needing
state attention

—-list Council recommendations and resolutions of the past two

years
-report on the status of continuing Council projects

The League believes that the Council, although a small agency, performs its
duties well with a small staff and a small budget.






League of Women Voters of Texas
1212 Guadalupe, #107 e Austin, Texas 78701 ¢ Tel.512/472-1100

January 29, 1985

To: House Environmental Affairs Committee
Re: Budget for the Texas Air Control Board

The League of Women Voters is concerned about the reduction in the Texas Air
Control Board's budget in the areas of enforcement and monitoring under the
Central Regulatory Operations budget item. In the face of increasing sources
of pollution, the TACB budget has remained the same since 1969. As of January,
1985, the agency has shut down half of its monitors and will operate them
every other vear in order to shift money to enforcement. Enforcement will

be more difficult if the data collected are spotty.

These are areas that concern public health. Texas has thousands of sources
that have the potential to emit many types of exotic chemicals, including the
types that killed thousands of people in India. We cannot afford to be cost
wise and pound foolish.

Also, in the research item, there should be more funds allotted to determining
emission standards for many of these toxic chemicals. Currently research is
being done on animals to determine if they can be used as a pollution indicator
instead of or in addition to monitoring machines. We question whether this

data collection method will stand up in court since there are so many variables
that could cause reactions in animals. Therefore, it might be wiser to spend
our money on toxic standards, which are desperately needed.

The League urges that the Air Control Board budget include monitoring and
enforcement funds sufficient to assure that air contaminants will not threaten
the health of the people of Texas.

Thank vou.

Kathy Jacob
Air Director
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The benefits of a statewide inspection to the non-attainment areas can be considerable
without imposing a non-attainment status to adjacent counties with all its detestible
paper work and offset policies. Most counties are not monitored and may be exempt

from all the non-attainment regulation, not because they are clean, but because they
are not monitored. These unclassified counties can also benefit then for health

and growth reasons. If, for example, a major pollution emitter would want to locate

in their county, other pollution emitters might be able to avoid putting on more
pollution controls because the air would be generally cleaner.

EPA believes both a Harris County type inspection and a tailpipe test is best. The
LWV concurs and feels the provisions in this bill for its implementation in at
least non-attainment areas are necessary, if not totally pragmatic.

In closing, the LWV supports HB 21 with the inclusion of the Harris County-type
vehicle inspection program to be expanded statewide.

Thank you.

jZ(Q&ZZZEyﬁ E 4&614;/

Kathy Jacob, Air and Transportation Associate Director
League of Women Voters of Texas























